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 Rural Living 

 
LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 

 
Minutes of Meeting held at Council 
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The Local Traffic Committee Meeting was chaired by Mike Nelson and was declared open at 
2:05pm. 
 

PRESENT 

Mayor Judith Hannan 
Clr Noel Lowry 
Marcus Cotton  
Mick Tanner 
Chris Moule 
Steve Grady 
Jayd Marsh 
Mike Nelson 
Norma Toweel 
Choong Yam 
Tracey Collier 

 
APOLOGIES 

Clr Robert Khan 
Clr Blair Briggs 
Jai Rowell, MP 
Stephen Page 
Stephen Burridge 
Robert Yianakis 
Merlinda Hyde 
Michael Malone 
Justin Nyholm 

 
 
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 
RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY BY THE COMMITTEE: 

 
That the Minutes of the Local Traffic Committee held electronically on 7th December 2016 
and 18th January 2017 be adopted as true and correct. 
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ITEMS DISCUSSED  

All items were moved concurrently. 

Resolved unanimously by the committee: 

That Council resolve to adopt the Recommendations of the Local Traffic as follows: 

1 Proposed line marking modification on Margaret St, Picton approaching the 
new traffic lights.                  

  
 52 Trim 1598 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Request to implement line marking modifications on Margaret St, Picton near the 
traffic lights. 
 

ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Plan of the BB line extension.  
2. Aerial photo showing the BB line modification. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 That Council endorse the line marking modifications of BB line on Margaret St only 
on approach to the lights as shown in the attachment of this report. 
 
Action: No objections.  
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ATTACHMENT 1 
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ATTACHMENT 2 
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2.                Proposed line marking modification on Remembrance Driveway. 
 
52  TRIM 1598 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Request to implement line marking modifications along the length of Remembrance 
Driveway. 
 

ATTACHMENTS: 

3. Aerial photos showing the proposed works. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That Council endorse the line marking modifications on Remembrance Driveway as 
shown in the attachment of this report.    

 
Action: No objections 
 
 
Choong to double check that line marking as it is meets the current RMS standards, 
which are slightly different to Australian Standard 1742.2 as advised by Jayd Marsh. 
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3 Request to extend existing Bus Zones in Menangle St with an additional time 
restricted Bus Zone outside Soldiers Memorial, Picton. 
 
52 TRIM 1518 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Council has received a request from Picton Buslines to extend the existing Bus 
Zone in Menangle St with an additional time restricted Bus Zone outside Soldiers 
Memorial on Menangle St, Picton to cater for its buses for the school and improve 
safety for the school children. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

4. Locality photo of the proposed time restricted Bus Zone. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That Council approve a time restricted Bus Zone (R5-20) outside Soldiers Memorial, 
Picton and the restricted time will be: 
  
 8.30am – 9.30am and  
 2.30pm – 3.30pm, School Days only. 
 
Action:  No objection – confirmation to occur in terms of time.  
 
 
Judith Hannan asked how often the extra space is required. Chris Moule states the 
original request came from the School Principal. The school currently has room for 
two bus loading zones out the front. When these are full, two other buses wait at 
Colden Street, and another two wait out front of the Council Depot in Margaret 
Street, at times blocking the driveway. The extension would mean that four buses 
can load/unload school children at a time, so there are only two more buses waiting 
on Colden Street, and none waiting at Margaret Street. This means buses are 
loading/unloading faster and can get out of the CBD. This arrangement won’t create 
issues in terms of street parking and creates safer outcomes for all.  
 
Mick Tanner suggests the time be from 8:00 to 9:30 as the area is inside a 40km/h 
school zone, keeping the speed restriction times and parking restriction times to the 
same period. This will avoid confusion between parking and speed signs for 
motorists.   
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Proposed Time Restricted Bus Zone (R5-20) on Menangle St (south side) outside Soldiers Memorial. 
The time restrictions are: 
8.30am – 9.30am and  
2.30pm – 3.30pm, School Days only. 
 

ATTACHMENT 4 



LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 15 FEBRUARY 2017 

 

     Page 19 of 53 

4 Arina Road, Pheasants Nest – New line marking on reconstructed section of 
the road from the junction of Bargo Rd to Bidewell Dr. 
 
284 TRIM 1598 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Request to implement new line marking to conform to road design guidelines. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

5. Line marking plan no. R2945 sheet no. 13.  
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the new BB type centre line marking be installed on the reconstructed section 
of Arina Road, Pheasants Nest from junctions of Bargo Road to Bidewell Dr to 
conform with the current Design Guidelines as shown in Plan no. R2914 sheet 
no.13. 

 
Action: No objections 
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  ATTACHMENT 5 
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5 Picton – Thirlmere – Bargo RSL Sub Branch’s Thirlmere ANZAC Day March & 
Commemoration on Sunday, 23rd April 2017. 
 
52 TRIM 2487 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Picton – Thirlmere – Bargo (PTB) RSL Sub Branch plans to march from 
Thirlmere Community Hall on Westbourne Ave to Thirlmere Memorial Park on Oaks 
Street to commemorate ANZAC Day on Sunday 23rd April 2017. 
 
It is recommended that Council approve the associated road closures between the 
hours of 1.30pm and 2.15pm on Sunday, 23rd April 2017 subject to the 
requirements for the issue of a permit for “Road Event – Road Closure”: 
 
� Oaks Street between Westbourne Ave and Carlton Road  
� Barbour Road between Mason Street and Oaks Street (southbound) 
� Westbourne Ave between Oaks Street and North Street 
 

ATTACHMENTS: 

6. Letter of request from PTB RSL Sub Branch. 
7. Route Map. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

That Council approve the following road closures between the hours of 1:30pm and 
2:15pm on Sunday, 23rd April 2017 for the staging of “The ANZAC Day March” 
subject to the requirements for the issue of a permit for “Road Event – Road 
Closure”: 
 
� Oaks Street between Westbourne Ave and Carlton Road  
� Barbour Road between Mason Street and Oaks Street (southbound) 
� Westbourne Ave between Oaks Street and North Street 

 
Action: No objection 
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6 Picton ANZAC Day March & Commemoration on Tuesday 25th April 2017. 
 
52 TRIM 2487 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The proposal involves temporary closure of Menangle Street (west) and Argyle 
Street between 6.30am and 7.00am at Memorial Park to facilitate the Picton ANZAC 
Day march on Tuesday 25th April 2017.  
 
It is recommended that Council approve the following road closures between the 
hours of 6.30am and 7.00am on 25th April 2017 for the staging of “The Picton 
ANZAC Day March” subject to the requirements for the issue of a permit for “Road 
Event – Road Closure”: 
 
� Menangle Street (West) between Argyle Street and Walton Street  
� Argyle Street between Menangle Street and Memorial Park (south of Downing 

Street) from 6:45 am 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

8. Letter of application; TMP brief (as per 2011) and route sketch map.  
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That Council approve the following road closures between the hours of 6.30am and 
7.00am on 25th April 2017 for the staging of “The Picton ANZAC Day March” 
subject to the requirements for the issue of a permit for “Road Event – Road 
Closure”: 
 
� Menangle Street (West) between Argyle Street and Walton Street  
� Argyle Street between Menangle Street and Memorial Park (south of Downing 

Street) from 6:45 am 
 

Action: No objection 
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7 Warragamba ANZAC Day March & Centenary Commemoration on Tuesday, 
25th April 2017. 
 
52 TRIM 2487 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Sections of Fourteenth Street, Warragamba from Twentieth Street to Weir Road and 
Civic Centre Cir will be closed for a short period to facilitate the Anzac Day March to 
be held on 25th April 2017. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

9. Letter of request from Warragamba ANZAC Day Committee. 
10. Maps of March route. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That Council approve the closure of Fourteenth Street, Warragamba from Twentieth 
Street to Weir Road and Civic Centre Cir between 10.30am to 12.00pm on 25th 
April 2017 for the staging of “The Warragamba ANZAC Day March” subject to the 
requirements for the issue of a permit for “Road Event – Road Closure”. 
 
Action: No Objection  



LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 15 FEBRUARY 2017 

 

     Page 31 of 53 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  

ATTACHMENT 9 
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8 Wollondilly IlluminARTe Festival 2017. 
 
249738 TRIM 2487 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Organising Committee for the event of IlluminARTe Festival 2017 in Picton has 
requested the Committee to consider the following: 
 
� Sections of Menangle Street, Traffic Management on Friday 28 April 2017 

between 9.30am and 2.30pm for the installation of scaffold towers and 
projectors. 

� Road closure of section of Menangle Street from Colden to Argyle Streets 
including Saint Mary McKillop Lane and car park from 6.00am till 12.00am 
(midnight) on Saturday 29 April 2017. 

� Permission for local business to have Kerbside Dining on Saturday 29th April 
2017 under policy ASS003. 

 
ATTACHMENTS 

11. Traffic Control Plan Friday 28 April 2017 
12. Traffic Control Plan Saturday 29 April 2017 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

1. That approval is granted for Traffic Management on Friday 28 April 2017 
between 9.30am and 2.30pm for the installation of scaffold towers and 
projectors. 

2. That approval is granted for the requested road closure of Menangle   Street 
from Colden to Argyle Streets including Saint Mary McKillop Lane and car 
park. 

3. That approval for the road closure be approved from 6.00am till 12.00am 
(midnight) on Saturday 29 April 2017. 

4. That approval be granted for local business to have Kerbside Dining on 
Saturday 29 April 2017 under policy ASS003. 

 
Action: No objections  
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9 Macarthur Collegians Cycling Club (MCCC) – Cycling Races – “Razorback 
Mountain Hill Climb” – Old Razorback Road, Cawdor 2017.  
 
52                                                           TRIM 2487 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Macarthur Collegians Cycling Club is seeking approval to use Old Razorback 
Road, Cawdor to conduct two Individual Time Trial (ITT) events. As a similar race 
has been conducted successfully in previous years without adverse impact onto 
local area, it is therefore recommended for approval subject to conditions. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

13. Letter of Application  
14. TCP  
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That permission is granted to use Old Razorback Road, Cawdor from the junctions 
of Cawdor Rd to Mt. Hercules Rd for two Individual Time Trial (ITT) events, 
“Razorback Mountain Hill Climb” and the necessary road closures on Sunday 30th 
April 2017 and Sunday, 6th August 2017 commencing 8:00am and finishing by 
11:00am subject to the requirements for the issue of a permit for “Road Event – 
Road Closure”. 

 
Action: No objections  
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10                Macarthur Collegians Cycling Club (MCCC) – 2017 Cycling Races – Ridge Rd, 
Oakdale. 
 
52 TRIM 2487 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Macarthur Collegians Cycling Club is seeking a one year extension of road 
approval to conduct races for the period ending on 31 December 2017 along 
sections of Ridge Rd, Oakdale. Similar races have been conducted successfully 
along Ridge Rd in previous years without adverse impact to the local community, 
and it is considered that the proposal can be supported. No adverse community 
feedback has been received following previous events. The process of Council 
approval was dealt with via the Local Traffic Committee with consent being granted 
subject to the issue of a permit for “Road Event – Road Closure” prior to each 
individual race event. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

15. Letter of Application  
16. Event Information 
17. Code of Conduct 
18. Notice to residents 
19. TCP 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That consent is granted to Macarthur Collegians Cycling Club to use Ridge Rd 
(public road), Oakdale to conduct cycling races for a period up to 31 December 
2017 subject to the requirements for the issue of a permit for “Road Event – Road 
Closure” prior to each individual race event.   
 
Action: No objections  
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GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
 
1. CREATION OF CLEARWAY UNTIL 9AM ON CORNER ARGYLE STREET AND MARGARET STREET, 

PICTON APPROACHING THE NEW TRAFFIC LIGHTS TO IMPROVE TRAFFIC FLOW IN PEAK TIMES 

 
Chris Moule had been liaising with Amy in this regard, discussing photographs being 
received of the site. In peak morning times when both lanes are full, cars are obstructing 
the view of those behind them. Look at parking appropriate, without losing parking 
considering commercial businesses nearby. Cars cannot turn left from the left due to 
parking areas.  Consider making this a clearway until 9am – this should not interfere with 
parking areas for nearby commercial businesses. In the afternoon it is not so much of an 
issue.  
 
Mayor Judith Hannan advises to consult with business owners before any action is taken. 
 
Jayd Marsh raised questions regarding the use of T1 lines. Mike Nelson is looking at 
whether these are necessary – people tend to head to the geometric centre of Margaret 
Street and the idea is that the lines keep them heading the right way.  

 
2. MAYOR’S WALK  

 
Council seeks to highlight the great walking and hiking trails throughout the Wollondilly 
Shire in support of increasing tourism and visitor numbers to the Shire. To bring 
awareness and to promote the Shire’s natural assets, Wollondilly Shire Councillors seek 
to undertake a continuous trek (23rd-26th March 2017) along the edge of the Nattai 
Wilderness area, using the existing fire trail network, that can link Warragamba to 
Thirlmere Lakes National Park. Up to 4 public roads will need to utilised to facilitate this 
walk as shown on the attached plan. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 

20. Plan displaying public roads affected 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

Council is requesting agreement in principle to the planned walk on public roads subject to 
the submission of acceptable Traffic Management Plans and Traffic Control Plans to 
address any concerns with traffic disruption and the safety of the participants. 

 
ACTION:  

This should be treated as a normal non-roadworks event – the Councillors will have to 
seek permission to walk through catchment areas otherwise heavy road control will need 
to take place. They are hoping for a resolution by the end of the week, after which time we 
can formalise an item to circulate electronically for committee feedback. Safety is what is 
most important - if they can walk through the water board area that would be great. Even 
with support vehicles it would be risky to walk along Silverdale Road and Barkers Lodge 
Road. If this is unavoidable, the police have templates as to support vehicles 
specifications etc. There may be areas where people have to hop into a vehicle, travel to 
a safer part of road, then continue walking. Mick Tanner and Marcus Cotton discussed a 
walking event along Menangle Road where any walking along the road wasn’t permitted – 
there was a blanket “No Walking” policy for the event along the stretch. Participants were 
placed in buses and carried to a safer area for walking.  
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3. Chris Moule raised the speed zone change at Bargo near freeway, just off Hume Highway 
next to the on to ramp. There are new “80” signs, as well as warnings about the new 
speed zone change, but there is still “100” on the road. This is causing confusion for some 
drivers. Discussion as to who is responsible to change the numbering on the road – 
Council or RMS. RMS are responsible.   
 

4. Chris Moule discussed traffic at Wollondilly Anglican College. In the mornings there are 
heap of buses and a lot of parents wanting to enter the school from the southbound lane. 
This lane becomes full and is queued quite far back. Southbound drivers are then having 
to go over the shoulder line marking to get around the queue so they can keep going 
south. At least 20 or more cars each morning will drive ahead past the queue, perform a 
u-turn and as such crossing double unbroken lanes, doing a u turn to get into the college 
from the other direction. This action has the potential to cause an accident. Mick Tanner 
will pass this information to officers to patrol the area in the mornings.  

 
5. Compliments and positive feedback on the new roundabout in Picton - it has made driving 

buses out of Jarvisfield much easier.  
 
6. Southbound lanes out of Silverdale on Taylor Road where there are concrete barriers up 

next to an estate being built. With the chevron signs, one arrow pointed into paddock the 
rest going to a lane. This is causing confusion for other drivers, particular inexperienced 
drivers. Also an issue in this area are the speed limit signs being faded not showing up in 
the darkness. It was asked if they could be replaced. 

 
7. A resident complaint about bus stop on Argyle Street being moved to the Memorial Park 

was discussed. This movement was necessary because of the line marking leading up to 
the traffic lights and was discussed in the November traffic committee meeting and was 
agreed to by Council. She wants it in front of Shell Garage. There have been no other 
complaints in regards to the issue. Chris Moule confirmed there is also a bus stop out the 
front of Council allowing for quick and easy access to Argyle Street. 

 
RMS Report 
 
8. There has been a change to the speed limit on Remembrance Driveway from 100km to 

80km at Razorback. Formal notification will come from RMS to come soon.  
 

Police Report 
 
9. Mick Tanner requested an update on Broughton Pass Bridge. Mike Nelson confirms a 

letter of acceptance sent the day before Christmas Eve for a Design and Construct 
Contract. Commencement is to happen on site in early March. Program still the same.  

 
10. A complaint has been made about a bus stop Thirlmere Way. It’s an old bus shelter sitting 

in a large dip in a road where there are obvious drainage issues. To collect and disembark 
passengers, the bus is stopping on the road, blocking views and the road for oncoming 
traffic. Mike Nelson and Norma raised that it’s part of a project that’s on the grants that we 
have and it will be done by the end of the financial year. Other bus stops in similar states 
that are part of the project have had work commence on them, so work on this bus stop 
will likely happen sooner rather than later.  

 
CLOSING 

There being no further business, the Local Traffic Meeting was declared closed at 3:00pm. 
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ATTACHMENT 20 


